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	Booking and Driving a Pool Car
	

	
	



There are two types of pool car available for use by Council staff.

Shared Use Cars

Shared use cars are leased by members of Council staff, but are available for business use by other staff during the working day. The key tag is clearly marked with “shared use vehicle”.

It is essential that shared use cars at Council Chambers are returned to the Council car park no later than 4.00pm each day . For vehicles parked at other Council locations, a return time should be arranged with the Custodian. The vehicles should be left in the same clean and tidy condition in which they were found.

Overnight Use Pool Cars

There are three pool cars available for overnight use when staff are attending a late Council meeting or when they have an early morning appointment outside Council. These cars may not be booked to enable staff to attend courses or conferences meaning the car is not available at the Council Chambers during the day. Please see the Guideline Staff Attending External Conferences, Training and Meetings.  
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Bookings for overnight use are made by sending an appointment to the car through GroupWise. Availability of overnight use cars can be checked by using the proxy function in GroupWise. The keys may be picked up after 4.00pm on the day of the booking.

Completion of Vehicle Log Sheet

Whenever a Council shared or pool car is taken out the Vehicle Log Sheet must be completed. Vehicle Log Sheet are located at the rear of Customer Service (for Chambers Pool cars) or they are held by the vehicle custodian.. Where possible a mobile number or an out of office contact number should be supplied before taking a car.

Personal and Lunchtime Use

Pool cars are not to be used for personal reasons such as getting lunch or going to the gym.

Reporting of Accidents 

Any accident must be reported to the Custodian and the Risk Manager.

Traffic Violations
All vehicles are supplied with a “Permission to Stand Plant” permit.  This allows the driver to park in a timed zone in the North Sydney Council area only beyond the time limit, provided they are on Council business. The permit does NOT allow the driver to park illegally.

Drivers are responsible for any traffic violation committed by them when using a Council vehicle.

Deleting a Booking

If you have made an overnight booking via GroupWise and find that you no longer need the car please delete the booking so the car is available for someone else if needed. The procedure is:

1. Go to your Sent items in GroupWise

2. Select the email sending the appointment

3. Press Delete

4. Select “Delete from All Mailboxes
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